
OPTIMIST CLUB OF FORT SAM HOUSTON 
NOON MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 06, 2014 
 

This is a private organization and is not affiliated with the Department of Defense or any of its components. 

Due to inclement weather the regularly scheduled Noon Meeting was postponed. 
There were some announcements voiced at the February 4th OCFSH Board Meeting and 
not included in the minutes of that meeting. 
 
Letty Dietes received and forwarded to Rick this email from Don Myles of the Windcrest 
club. 
Re: December 2012 – 13 Christmas Party:  
Quote: “Thanks so much for sending the photos of the *Leos with Santa, and Dean and I 
with Santa. The Leos and I truly enjoyed the Christmas Party for these special kids and 
their families. Although Windcrest will no longer be supporting future parties, we will 
always accept an invitation to attend. Also the Leos stand ready to assist any time you need 
them. They love the Christmas Party event. Best wishes to you and Fort Sam Optimists for a 
happy, successful New year.”  
 
Don Myles 
President – Windcrest Optimist Club 
 
Ernst & Young, the company Letty works for, has formed a team called, Team in Training to 
raise funds for The Lymphoma and leukemia Society.  Letty an avid bicyclist will ride her 
bike in a one-hundred (100) mile bicycle ride June 1st in Lake Tahoe NV. She along with 
other riders from other companies around the San Antonio area will be raising money for 
the privilege of participating in the event. She began training this week. 
 
Ray Holmes has a letter of thanks and a photo of him presenting the anonymously donated 
ten (10) pound box of candy to the Fort Sam Houston Fischer House. He will bring these 
items to the next noon meeting. 
 
Next Wednesday, February12th, Fay and Jack Hopkins will be traveling to Houston where 
Fay will be training our new club, the East Fort Bend County Optimist Club consisting of 
twenty-nine (29) members. Twenty five (25) of the members have worked together for 
years doing community service. 
 
Russell mentioned that the weather forecast for Thursday February 6th was not good. Rick 
will advise club members if it is necessary to postpone the meeting for that day. 
 
Fifteen days (15) ‘til Showtime and tickets for the February 22 2014 Children’s Film Festival 
are still available from Rick. We need to do what we can to sell the tickets we have because as 
you know, the club retains 100% of the revenue from the sale of these tickets. 
 
Dean T Wilson 
Club Secretary – 2013-1 
 
*(Leos are Junior Lions Club students enrolled at Roosevelt High School in Windcrest) 


